
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting $1,500,000 in funding for the Downtown Carrollton Depot Adaptive Reuse as a 

Mobility Hub project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

Dallas Area Rapid Transit located at P.O. Box 660163, Dallas, TX 75266-0163. The funding 

would be used to support the expansion of transit supportive development beyond the current 

downtown area including the planning, design, and construction for utility connections to support 

public and private reuse options, as well as exterior and interior rehabilitation. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would support multi-modal mobility, creating a safe 

and usable space near downtown Carrollton. The goal of this project is to preserve an important 

downtown historic resource and transform the depot into an asset for both DART's riders and the 

community. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Beth Van Duyne  

Member of Congress 


